August 23, 2004

Greetings,

We hope you had an enjoyable summer and would like to welcome you to another year at Chimacum Middle School.  We are very eager to start a new school year and would like to tell you about some exciting changes to our math program.  

For the past year, the Chimacum School District has been researching best practices and Mathematics curriculum which will better prepare our students for their unique futures in our ever-changing world.  We are happy to tell you that we have selected new Mathematics textbooks and materials, which we are confident will help us do just that.  

At the Middle School level, we will be using the Connected Mathematics Program (CMP).    This program has been rated “exemplary” by the U.S. Department of Education.   You will notice quite a change from our previous textbooks.  This curriculum focuses on students’ ability to think and reason, rather than memorize.  It also connects all concepts to stories, real life scenarios, and central concepts or problems.   This allows the students to connect abstract math concepts with what they already know. This approach has been found to be highly motivating and effective.  The challenging nature of this program will also reduce the need for ability grouping and allow us to serve most students within their own grade level.   However, we will always consider individual needs and strive for what’s best for each child.  

As we begin on this new journey together, we encourage your comments, questions and participation.    Change is not easy.  As we move from a skills-based curriculum to a deep problem-based approach, we will need your support.  We believe that all children can learn mathematics.  When you are helping your students with the homework, it will be important to remember that many homework assignments are designed to explore a concept rather than to memorize a certain process or skill.  You can best help by supporting your students in finding their own answers, including helping them understand the problem and encouraging them not to give up if they don’t find an answer immediately.  Even if your students are not entirely successful in solving the problem, the students’ ability to communicate their mathematical thinking and persistent effort on homework assignments is extremely important. 

“Smart is not something you are – Smart is something you become.”

Sincerely,

Chimacum Middle School Math Teachers

John Jamison
7th - 8th Grade


Laurie Olafson
6th Grade

Laurel Rowan
7th - 8th Grade


Shawn Meacham
6th Grade




Joni Langston

6th Grade

  Al González

  6th Grade

